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FOR 2018 
President– Kathy Farrar, 252 635-1927 
 

V/P-Programs –Sandy Drechsler, 814 450-0857 
 

Secretary – Carolyn Hansen, 252 288-4454 
 

TreasurerτDee Tendell, 720 306-1333 
 
New Member Mentoring Coordinator –Cathy 

Cox,  252 876-5200 

Member-at-Large & AQS Books-Helen Williams 

,637-4974 

Coastal Women's Shelter –Nancy Hausman,  

252 617-6041 

Historian –Pat Boni  910-326-7931 

Nursing Home Quilts- Jan Penner, 252  652-7123 

/ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ /ƘŀǊƛǘȅ vǳƛƭǘǎ-Lorraine Wocel.  

252 636-3471 

Military  – Mary Daugherty – 919 770-2291 

Sunshine- Kay Amend, 252 633-2079 

Block of the month – Ed Dzioba-252 638-8769  

Librarian – Chris Babich, 252 626-4460 

Membership-& Hospitality  Diana Rezab,  

252 636-5919 

Newsletter Editor & Newsletter Mailings 
Sandy Smith - 619-647-5515 
imsimplysandy@yahoo.com 

Fall Retreat – Sandy Smith 619 647-5515 

Winter Retreat – Ruth Powers, 252 634-9470 

Spring Retreat – Kathy Farrar, 252 635-1927 

Holiday Retreat – Sandy Smith, 619 647-5515 

Website ςGeri Reid,252  637-2007  
twinriversquiltersguild@yahoo.com 

Day of Sharing 2020 – Sandy Smith, 619 647-5515 

Quilt Show 2019 ςChris Gillespie, 513 910-4937 

2019 Raffle Quilt SalesτEvelyn Bernhardt, 
252 633-4545 

Community Service Coordinator ς Alvina Diello, 
638-8961 and Pat Phillips, 288-5625 

Christmas Luncheon ςGail Banks, 252 671-2970  

JANUARY 2019 

THE QUILTERS 

QUILL  
     Board Meeting January 3, 2019  
     Business Meeting January10, 2019  
     
 www.twinriversquiltersguild.com  

&ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ 0ÒÅÓÉÄÅÎÔ 

Reminder - All members must wear their official TRQG nametags to 

every meeting and activity or pay the price...$0.50 to the kitty.  It is for 

safety reasons required by the church.  The church personnel do not 

recognize any other nametags 

http://www.twinriversquiltersguild.com/
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VP of Programs 
Thanks for the vote of confidence in 

making me your Vice President.  I look 

forward to all t he enthusiasm and 

challenges (pun intended!) over the next 

two years!   

Because so many of you took time to 

complete the Questionnaire, I distributed 

at the November Business Meeting, the 

Program Calendar is complete through 

June 2019 and I have twelve TRQ G 

Members on the Program Team.  Wow! I 

couldnõt ask for more! 

Program Team Members include:  Sandy 

Drechsler, Gail Banks, Pat Boni, Linda 

Bory, Kit Crouch, Alvina Diello, Sue 

Kleeman, Lily Lucier, Laura Miller, Pat 

Phillips, Phyllis Prideaux, Mary Quay, 

Ka thern Singleton, Chris Young.  Feel free 

to share your programming and/or 

teacher ideas with any of us.  

2019 Program MONTHLY Schedule 

Overview:  

o First (1
st

) Thursday ð Demonstrations ( for 

details see the Calendar in the 

Newsletter ).  To be held at The Churc h.  

¶ Second (2
nd

) Thursday -    Business Meeting  

o Third (3
rd

) Thursday ð Community Service 

Workshop To be held at The Church  

o Fourth (4
th

) Thursday ð TRQG Workshop 

( for details see the Calendar in the 

Newsletter )  To be held at SEWING on the 

RIVER  

o Fifth (5
th

) T hursday (when there is one!) ð 

Demonstrations  To be held at The Church  

CHALLENGES!  

Currently there are a few members 

involved a small non TRQG sponsored UFO 

Challenge Group.  It has been a lot of fun 

and worked well to get UFOõs completed or 

at least moved  forward.  If anyone wants 

to start other UFO Challenge Groups, 

Phyllis Prideaux or Kit Crouch would be 

happy to give you details on how they 

started the current group.  Also, be ready 

-  the Program Team plans to encourage 

members to start òchallengesó following 

the monthly TRQG Workshops!    

 

NATIONAL TEACHERS  

Sally Manke , Fiber Artist, will lecture at 

the April 11 , 2019 Business meeting.  That 

afternoon she will do a òFlower Basket 

Appliqueó Workshop (member cost $10).  

Sally will do a full day òLooking Up 

Confettió Workshop on April 12  (member 

cost $20).  Members can sign - up at the 

February 14, 2019 Business Meeting.  Sally 

has agreed to send samples of her work to 

be available at the February meeting.  

Gyleen Fitzgerald , Colorful Stitches, will 

lecture at  the September 12 , 2019 Business 

meeting and do a Workshop that 

afternoon.  Gyleen will do a full day 

Workshop on September 13 .  A couple of 

our Members have taken classes with 

Gyleen and are anxious to assist me in 

choosing the best workshops.   

Please no te :  Sign - up  for National 

Teacher Workshops is MANDATORY.   You 

cannot just show up -  to participate or  to 

observe.  All National Teacher Contracts 

limit the number of Workshop 

participants.  If you sign up, you will be 

expected to show up.  Out of respect  for 

other Members, if you canõt òshow upó for 

any reason, be sure to let the VP know 

ASAP so that your spot can be filled by 

someone on the waiting list. Itõs also 

recommended that Members check out 

National Teacherõs Websites to determine 

interest and be  prepared for sign - up.  

Money will be collected for all National 

Teacher Workshops at sign - up -  cash or 

check made out to TRQG.  These dollars 

are non - refundable.  Remember, $10 for 

Half Day Workshops; $20 for Full Day 

Workshops.   

I hope I didnõt lose you half way through 

this lengthy message!  Remember any 

questions, contact me, contact one of the 

Program Team or check the Calendar in 

the Newsletter.  I plan to make the 

Calendar as comprehensive as possible to 

elevate or minimize confusion.  

See soon!  

 

San dy Drechsler, VP  

 

AQS 
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Just a reminder if you want books I can order at 
30 % off.    
Helen Williams ï 
 

COASTAL WOMENõS  

HISTORIAN 

If you have pictures you would like to share   

please send them to Pat Boni  

Twin Rivers Quilters Guil d is now on Facebook!  

Visit  

https://www.facebook.com/TwinRiversQuiltersGuild  

and Like us. Admin for our Facebook page is 

currently Lynn Peck -Collins. Email information  

and photos of events to lpcollins@embarqmail.com 

or text me 410 -302 -2929 and it will be posted!    

Lynn Peck-Collins 

 

MILITARY 

QUILTS  

NURSING HOME QUILTS 
 

 

CHILDREN CHARITY QUILTS 
This past year I received a total of 54 
children's quilts and 15 Finding Dory quilts 
for a total  of 69 quilts.   Today I received 4 
quilts from the following: Jan Penner 1, 
Mary Quay 2, and  Ruth Powers 1. Eight 
pillow cases were also turned in. A large 
supply of pull tabs also  received. I want to 
thank every one for their contribution.   I 
would  like to remind everyone  if you don't 
have a label, either one that you made or a 
guild label, PLEASE attach your  
name.       Thanks, Lorraine Wocel  
 

https://www.facebook.com/TwinRiversQuiltersGuild
mailto:lpcollins@embarqmail.com
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BLOCK OF THE MONTH 

New members: 

Kim Ranton, 6307 Albatross Dr, 505-6707-

4452, kim.ranton2013@gmail.com.  Kim 

and her husband Daryl moved here from 

Oregon. She is a knitter but has become 

obsessed with her new hobby QUILTING. 

She was introduced to the guild by Sandy 

Drechsler. 

 

Elizabeth Hiner, 2432 Tram Rd, 717-919-

9550, johnbeth4546@gmail.com. Elizabeth 

and her husband John moved here from 

PA.  She is a beginner quilter. She also does 

weaving and enjoys needlework and other 

crafts. She was introduced to the guild by 

Sandy Drechsler. 

 

Phone Change: 

Nancy Hausman - 252-617-6041 

 

Address change: 

Karen Dodd, 703 Carolina Ave. New Bern 

28562 

Diana Rezab, 1113 Gurten, NB, 252-617-

3819 (temporary) 

Patty Zach, 421 Fieldstone Glen Way, VA 

23454, 252-634-8724 

DOOR MONITOR 

Diana Rezab, drezab@yahoo.com 

2018 Raffle Quilt  

 

Evelyn Bernhardt 

ð No Report 

 

LIBRARY 

 

From The Library -    Due to the 

recent floods due to Hurricane 

Florence the library  is under 

construction.  A large number of 

books are missing. Some may have 

been purged and it wasnôt noted. If 

you have books or CD's at home please contact 

me.   Thanks.  Chris Babich 

 

mailto:edzeee@yahoo.com
mailto:dziobas@suddenlink.net
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DONATIONS 

 

Kitty Pillows  
Thank you to Geri 

Reid who delivered 

19!! kitty pillows 

today to the Sun 

Journal for kitties in several of our local 

shelters.   Thank you to these ladies this 

month: Chantel Heustis-3, Becky Barnes-

2, Paula Paganucci-1, Ruth Powers-3, Pat 

Boni-1, Suzi Hardy -2, Geri Reid-4, and 

Bobbie Gould-3.  And, something new, 

Sharon Rhoton, one of our new members, 

made 7 kitty mats for donation.  She 

used orphan blocks and strips.  How neat, 

and so much better for feet walking on 

wire cages.  Another use for scraps!  To new 

members,  we save our cut edge scraps and 

batting pieces, cut them into smaller 

pieces, then stuff them into a pillowcase-

l ike bag and sew the end.  These can be 

anywhere from about 14-18" square or 12-

14" x 18" rectangle.  Stuff generously, but 

you want them cushy.  Thanks from our 

feline friends. 

Ruth Powers 

 

 

 &ÒÏÍ ÔÈÅ %ÄÉÔÏÒ 

Got any ñTIPS OR TRICKSò to save time or 
money or make the job easier when quilting? 
Send me an e-mail imsimplysandy@yahoo.com 
and we will share with all.  Donôt forget to put 
TRQG in title box. 
  

TIPS OR TRICKS FOR MONTH  
I was asked to give you website for my  

You should check out this Etsy shop: 
https://www.etsy.com/shop/AnypatternOnEtsy 
Thanks Karen Dodd 

Got any ñGETTIN RID OF or LOOKIN 4ò?  Send me an e-mail and Iôll 

post it in newsletter imsimplysandy@yahoo.com with all the 

information.  Be sure to put in the title TRQG or I will not open it if I    

donôt recognize your e-mail address.  In addition, as       a member you 

may also advertise for FREE once a   year anything you would like to 

SELL.  After that,         the fee is $25.00.  

Business Meeting Etiquette 

In the interest of expediting our meetings, keep the 
flow going, and showing respect to each other, the 
following will be implemented.  
Our bylaws state that we conduct meetings following 
Roberts Rules of order, therefore if you would like to 
speak to the membership, raise your hand, be 
recognized, give your name and state your business. 
 
In order to try to make the meeting shortened, please 
try to arrive 30 minutes early (9:30am) to do your sign 
in, get Block of the month, take care your procedural 
items before the meeting is called to order at 
10:00am. That we can have your full-undivided 
attention for the meeting, eliminate confusion, and 
make the meeting shorter.  Thank you, 

mailto:imsimplysandy@yahoo.com
https://www.etsy.com/shop/AnypatternOnEtsy
mailto:imsimplysandy@yahoo.com
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NEW MEMBER MENTORING  

 
A warm welcome to our new TRQG members and 

new Mentors. All New Members and Mentors will 

meet immediately after our March business 

meeting w here you will learn the date of our 

Spring New Member Tea. If you were a new 

member at last Springõs Tea, you will graduate this 

year. If you would like to be a mentor or have any 

questions about the Guild or upcoming activities 

please contact Cathy Cox @ (252) 876 -5200 or 

keatingsmom@aol.com.  

COMMUNITY SERVICES 

 

 

Twin Rivers Retreats  

201 9 Fall Retreat  

Dates and place to be determined  

 

2019  Winter Retreat  

By the time you read this, we will be 
at the beach!   You'll be sorry you 
aren't with us.   Or better yet, come 
down to The Islander, just over the 
bridge on Emerald Isle and on  the 
right side, and visit for a day.  
Sue Kleeman & Ruth Powers  
 
2019 SPRING RETREAT  
Feb 24 ð Mar 1 
The Islander on Emerald Isle  
 

\  нлмф ¢wvD v¦L[¢ 
{Ih² ς .99 .¸ ¢I9 wL±9w нлмф 
As we all know, the 2018 Quilt Show has 
been postponed until 2019 due to 
Hurricane Florence and the condition at the 
New Bern Convention Center.  We want to 
extend thanks to all our chairpersons who 
have agreed to stay onboard until we 
deliver this show. 

This Photo by Unknown Author is licensed under CC BY-NC-ND 

http://mirartemejor.blogspot.com/2011/04/la-rueda-rueda-de-pan-y-canela.html
https://creativecommons.org/licenses/by-nc-nd/3.0/
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FYI 

Community workshops  free 
Special workshops   $10 
Professional workshops  $20 
Membership   $30 
(after July 1)   $15 
Newsletter ads            $25 ea  
One (1)  free per year to members 

Due to the new church security measures 
that are in affect the only entry open to us is 
the side entrance we normally use for 
meetings. Doors will only be opened from 
9am to 10am  and will be locked after our 
meeting starts.   If you come after 10am you 
will have to call a friend or call Diana Rezab's 
cell, 617 -3819.  Please do not ring door 
bell .  If you can't call then knock on the 
windows and someone will come up and let 
you in.  
 
Also, please remember to wear you guild I.D. 
Badge.    Thanks for your continued 
cooperation to ensure our safety and the 
safety of the children . 

EMAILS:  

  
We try to keep the emails we send out to our 

membership to a minimum.  Emails should be 

used for an emergency such as church closings 

due to bad weather or a change in venue for the 

meetings/stitch n chat and information relating to 

a teacher's workshop, our retreats or 

announcement of a members passing/in the 

hospital. 

First choice is to put the information in our 

newsletter.  

If something comes up after the newsletter has 

been posted then we can look at sending it out to 

the membership. 

You can always check the bulletin board for email 

postings. 

 
 
Those who collect money for TRQG should be 

aware of good financial practices: 
 
1) Money collected should be turned on the day 
collected 
2) A list of people should be turned in with the money 
3) Please use checks for all. 
4) If the treasurer gives you a check, please cash it 
asap 
5) No one but the treasurer should be depositing into 
our account  
Thanks 
 

WEBSITEô 
 
If you notice any problems with the website: 

ie. spelling errors, information needs 

updated, having trouble accessing a 

particular area, or can't  access or find 

something on the website contact Geri Reid. 

website administrator.   If you submit photos 

and you don't see them' let me know. 
 
 

TRQG 2019 CALENDAR 

W!b нлмф    

Jan 13- 17  Winter Retreat Islander Inn, Emerald Isle 

Jan 17 9:30- Noon Stitch ‘n Chat The Church of New Bern 

Jan 24 9:30 - Noon Stitch ‘n Chat The Church of New Bern 

 9:30- ??? 
Workshop ς Color Play  
Pat Boni & SOTR Staff Sewing on the River 
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Supplies:  bring color pencils, 
Plain paper and a Fat Quarter  
Focus fabric  

Jan 31 9:30 - Noon Stitch ‘n Chat The Church of New Bern 

 9:30 - ?? 

Demonstrations: 
½ Sq Triangles – Phyllis Prideaux 
Flying Geese – Madeline Haun 
Sq up Blocks – Lynn Peck Collins The Church of New Bern 

C9. нлмф    

Feb 7 9:30 - Noon Stitch ‘n Chat ??? 

 9:30 - ?? 

Demonstrations: 
Butted & Mitered Borders –  
Sally Cornford & ? ??? 

Feb 14 10:00 Business Meeting ??? 

Feb 21 9:30 - Noon Stitch ‘n Chat ??? 

 9:30- Noon 

Workshop ς Foundation Piecing 
Sue Kleeman ς PLEASE NOTE  
This is a ONE TIME change to  
The TRQG workshop scheduled 
day Sewing on the River 

Feb 28 9:30- Noon Stitch ‘n Chat ??? 

a!w нлмф    

Mar 7 9:30- Noon Stitch ‘n Chat  

 9:30 - ?? 

Demonstrations: 
Sashing and Corner Squares –  
Laura Miller ; 

Mar 14 10:00 Business Meeting  

Mar 21 9:30- Noon Stitch ‘n Chat  

 9:30 – 1:00 
Community Service Workshop 
Pat & Alvina – details to follow  

Mar 28 9:30- Noon Stitch ‘n Chat  

 9:30 - ?? 
Workshop ς Applique 
Sue Marra – detail to follow  

!tw нлмф    

Apr 4 9:30- Noon Stitch ‘n Chat  

 9:30 - ?? 

Demonstrations: 
Binding – Bias & Straight –  
       Laura Miller 
Piping /Flange – Lynn Peck 
       Collins  
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Apr 11 10;00 
Business Meeting ς  
  Sally Manke Lecture  

 1:00 ?? 
άFlower Basket Appliqueέ 
Workshop – Sally Manke Sewing on the River 

Apr 12 10:00- 3:00 
άLooking up Confettiέ 
Workshop – Sally Manke Sewing on the River 

Apr 18 9:30 – 1:00 
Community Service Workshop: 
Pat & Alvina – details to follow  

Apr 25 9:30 - ?? 

Workshop ς Sewing Machine 
Pad – Jan Penner – details to 
follow Sewing on the River 

 

2019 QUILT SHOWS, FESTIVALS AND EVENTSȡ 

=====================================================================  

OCT 2019 Twin Rivers Quilters Guild ñBee By The Riverò Quilt Show  

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
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Janome2212 for sale. Brand new. Perfect machine for workshops. Bought for $189 from 

Amazon in November. Selling for $140. If interested please call Chris Babich at 252-626-4460. 

Has bonus package of accessories. See Amazon for full description. 

¶  

 


